
We build positive relationships between home and school so 
that all students are safe, honorable, and successful.

Cougar Pause

February 2024 South High School | Salina, Kansas

Principal 's Message

     

The second semester is underway and South High students are involved in a variety of academics, 
athletics, and activities. Please come cheer on our athletes, contribute to our activities and clubs, and 
attend performances and presentations. Your presence makes a big difference in the success of our 
students.

This month, Parent-Teacher Conferences will be different from conferences in the Fall. On February 7 
and 8, South High will host student-lead IPS (Individual Plans of Study) conferences. Conference times 
are Wednesday, February 7 from 5:00-7:30 p.m. and Thursday, February 8 from 7:15 -11:15 a.m., 
12:00-3:00 p.m., and again from 5:00 - 7:30 p.m. 

The State of Kansas and Salina Public Schools have set forth the expectation that students will have an 
IPS and parents and families be engaged in the students? preparation for college and career readiness. 
The conferences will be scheduled with the students? ELO teachers. Please look for the email with the 
scheduling link to set up a time with your student?s ELO teacher.

Students will be preparing individual presentations in order to share their academic plans while at 
South High. When scheduling your time, keep in mind that students will be expected at the conference.

Administrators, counselors, and additional support staff will be available at conferences if parents and 
students need more assistance. Our school?s goal is to build a positive partnership between home and 
school so that all students are safe, honorable, and successful. We will work hard to ensure parents 
and students do not leave our building with any questions.

Additionally on February 7 from 6:00-8:00 p.m., the counseling department will host Concurrent/Dual 
Credit Information Night in the South High Auditorium.

If your student is a senior, please make sure your information is up to date in Skyward in order to 
receive important graduation information.   

Parents can look up their student?s grades using Skyward. If you need help with a username or 
password, please call Ms. Armas in the counseling office at (785) 309-3715.   
 

                                                                                                                        Dr. Ginger Jones, Principal



2

February 2024
South High School | Salina, Kansas

Co u g ar  Pau se

February Conferences 

When are conferences and how do I sign up?

Conferences are February 7 & 8. The conference times for February 7 are 5:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
Thursday?s conference times are 7:15 a.m. - 11:15 a.m., 12:00 - 3:00 p.m., and 5:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
There will be no school on Thursday or Friday. Please remember that all conferences are scheduled. 

You should have received an email with a link to choose a conference time from your student's ELO 
teacher. If you need assistance, please call or email that ELO teacher. 

 

When should I enter the building and where do I park?

Please arrive about 10-minutes before your conference time starts, so you will have enough time to 
retrieve your student?s information at the entrance and locate the classroom of your scheduled 
conference. Park on the west side of the building (the track side of the building), and enter through 
the front entrance to retrieve your student?s grades.  

Enter Here Park Here
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

1 2 3

4 5 6 7 *8 *9* 10

11 *12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29

February Calendar of Events

- 2/7 ~ PM Conferences  

- 2/8 ~ Conferences/No School

- 2/9 ~ No School

- 2/12 ~ No School

Act Registration and Test Dates 2024                                                                                                                                        

Test Date                            Registration Deadline       (Late Registration Fee Required)

April 13, 2024                     March 8, 2024                    March 22, 2024

June 8, 2024                       May 3, 2024                        May 17, 2024

July 13, 2024                      June 7, 2024                       June 21, 2024

Act Test Options and Prices for 2024

Testing Options                   Fee         Details

The full ACT (no writing)                $68         Includes reports for you, your high school, and 
       up to four colleges (if codes are provided when 
       you register).

The full ACT with writing               $93          Includes reports for you, your high school, and up 
       to four colleges (if codes are provided when you 
       register). See counselor for more information.

Test option change                         $25        The writing test fee is refundable on written 
       request if you are absent on test day or switch to 
       ACT (no writing) before testing begins.
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Attention Juniors! Flex schedule applications are now available to pick up in the Counseling Center 
with Ms. Armas. Juniors who wish to pursue a flex schedule during the Spring semester of their 
senior year must:

1. Be a student in good standing

2. Have all Xello activities completed prior to and during the flex schedule agreement

3. Be enrolled in 5 or more new classes to be eligible for KSHSAA activities

4. Be on track in meeting USD 305 graduation requirements

Applications are due back in the counseling center complete with student and parent signatures by 
March 1. No late applications will be accepted.   

The South High School Math Center is still open 
during ELO on Mondays, Wednesdays, and 
Thursdays. You can sign up for an appointment at 
https://www.305southhigh.com/ for_students. 

Please contact Mrs. Fox if you have any questions 
at kristen.fox@usd305.com. 

FAFSA Help Sessions

The Counseling Department will host FAFSA    
Help Sessions for parents and students on 
Tuesday, February 7, and Wednesday, February 8 
at 6:00 p.m. in the South High Library. Financial 
Aid representatives from Kansas Wesleyan 
University and K-State Salina will be on-hand both 
evenings to assist families with completing the 
new simplified version of the FAFSA. Parents can 
RSVP via the email sent to your senior student or 
contact the Student Center at 785-309-3715.  
Walk-ins also welcome!

https://www.305southhigh.com/for_students
mailto:kristen.fox@usd305.com
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Openings St il l Available
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Phone | 785.309.3700

Principal  | Dr. Ginger Jones

Assistant Principals | Krista DeVoe, Timothy Quinn

Athletic Director | Ryan Stuart

Secretary | Tressa Heyde

Website | 305southhigh.com

Unified School District #305 does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability in 
admission or access to, or treatment or employment in, its programs and activities and provides equal access to the 
Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. Any person having inquiries concerning Unified School District #305 
compliance with the regulations implementing Title VI, ADA, Title IX, or Section 504 is directed to contact the Unified 
School District #305 Executive Director of Human Resources, P.O. Box 797, Salina, Kansas 67402, 785-309-4726.

#305GrowsGreatness

Pre-Enrollment for the 2024-2025 School Year 

Freshmen, sophomores, and juniors, Class of 2025 - 2027! Over the next few months, SHS students in 
grades 9-11 will meet with their grade level counselor to create and/or review their course planner in 
Xello. These plans will be used as pre-enrollment for the upcoming school year. Parents can assist with 
this process by talking to their student(s) about their future career and college goals while reviewing the 
enrollment guide in Xello. 

Incoming Freshmen, Class of 2028! Counselors will meet with the remaining students in grade 8 at South 
Middle School in February to do their pre-enrollment. Students will explore many high school 
opportunities and select classes for the upcoming school year. Selected courses will be entered into 
their Course Planner in Xello.

Dual Credit Information Night ? Planning for the 204-2025 School Year

Parents and students are invited to an information night to learn about the variety of ways to earn 
college credit while still in high school. We will have representatives from Bethany College, Hutchinson 
Community College, K-State Salina and Salina Area Technical College. You will have a chance to hear 
from each institution on opportunities available to high school students. Please join us in the South High 
Auditorium at 6:00 p.m. on Wednesday, February, 7.

Recognitions

Our Renaissance Teacher of the Month was Mrs. Brittany Kisner. 

Renaissance Students of the Week were Tyson Bounyareth and Destiny Hamilton. 

We  also recently established a "Cougar Pride Award". This award recognizes a student from each grade 
level each week. Students who received awards in January were: Lacy Brewer, Arturo Mendiola, Riley 
Ludecke, Rebecca Schutz, Drake Clark, Kalliauna Johnson, Nash Murdock, and Ezequiel Mendez 
Machado.

https://www.facebook.com/SalinaSouthHS
https://twitter.com/HighSalina
https://www.305southhigh.com
https://www.usd305.com
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